GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER 2011 
AT 7.30PM IN VELINDRE VILLAGE HALL
Present:
         Mr Glenn Smith (Chairman)
                              Miss Cheryl Lloyd (Vice Chair)
                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins                               
                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Andrew Jones
                              Mr Haydn Jones

                              Mr Keith Newell
In Attendance:    Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                                                  ACTION

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Glenn Smith took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     Meeting, especially Nick Newell who was attending his first meeting
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

    Apologies for absence were received from Kath Griffiths,Eric Hoole,

    and Derek Price
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 5th July were approved.
     4) Matters Arising         
          None
5) Planning Matters                                                                                   

Volante,Velindre 
There were no objections to the proposed development

Letters from residents in Nant-y-Felin regarding the future 
development of the adjoining field 
A number of letters were tabled and it was agreed that the views 

expressed would be  taken into account when a formal planning 

application was received. 
Pen-y-Lan,Tregoyd
It was noted that  retrospective planning consent had now been granted

6) Literature & Information received
(i) PCC Review of Planning Services
Both PCC and the BBNPA were involved at Velindre

and whilst there were few problems with PCC the same could 

not be said for the BBNPA.  
(ii) PCC – One Powys Plan

This report looks at the way PCC delivers services under 10 

separate headings and AJ undertook to  review the contents.

(iii) Mid Wales Housing Association  Annual Report
GS agreed to review this

(iv) Independent remuneration Panel for Wales

Draft Annual Report for 2012/2013 

Noted

(v) RHS Britain in Bloom                                                           

It was agreed that a copy of this letter should be sent  to           

The Friends of Felindre in case they wished to participate

in the scheme.

(vi) One Voice Wales - Autumn Taining Programme
Noted

                (vii)    BBNP – List of Ancient Monuments & Listed  Buildings    

                           Noted

(viii)   Invitation from Councillor Mike Hodges

                            Noted   
(ix) Invitation from the Chairman of Powys County Council

                             Noted                                  

7) Financial Matters
The Clerk’s fees and expenses for July and August amounting to 

£305.87 (including VAT) were approved.

          It was agreed to make a 75% contribution towards the 

          insurance and water rates for Felindre Village Hall amounting to                  MH

          £393.74

8) County Councillor’s Report
Despite rumours to the contrary GH confirmed that PCC had yet 

to reach a decision with regard to the future of Hay School

9) AOB
NN drew attention to the fact that the Agenda for the current meeting 

had not been posted on the website and that there were some earlier 

Minutes missing. MH agreed to take the matter up with Nic Carter-Jones      MH  

          CL drew attention to the existence of a tree root in the stretch of road 
          between Velindre and Three Cocks.GH explained that the root would 

          have to be dug out and the surface relayed and suggested that CL 

          contact Julie Lloyd
          It was noted that an acting head teacher was to be appointed at Glasbury

          School which currently had between 30 and 35 pupils.

          AJ confirmed that PEGG was organising a series of events designed to 
          increase public awareness of the school’s plight including a walk from

          Llyswen to Three Cocks to draw attention to the distance that pupils 

          might have to travel in the event of the school closing. There was also 

          to be a school fete/fun day nd a number of other fundraising activities.

          AJ also drew attention to the issue of speeding in the vicinity of  

          Glasbury and  wondered whether local residents should be encouraged 

          to play a more pro-active role as had happened elsewhere in the country.    

          GH confirmed that red chevrons would soon be in place on the stretch 

          of Brecon Road leading into Hay and there would also be rumble strips. 
 RJ drew attention to an incident which had occurred on the Wye when 

 a representative of the Wye and Usk Foundation had accused the 

 Glasbury Canoe Club of trespassing. This had been followed by a 

 rather intemperate letter which was felt to be totally unnecessary all 

 the more so as there were no signs indicating that certain stretches of 

 the river were unavailable to canoeists 

  GS/MH had both received an e mail from Kirsty Williams regarding the     

  circulation of Council papers. She had been informed that the Minutes 

  would always be approximately one month behind as they had to be 

  ratified by a subsequent meeting and that agendas were sent out 

  approximately one week in advance of the meeting. Both documents 

  were posted on the Council’s website and on Velindre Village 
  Notice Board. KN agreed to see that the latter was done.                             KN

. Kirsty Williams had thanked the Council for clarifying the situation. 
  10)    Date of Next Meeting
            Tuesday 4th October  in  St Peter’s Church Hall 
